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Committee Meeting Buzz  

¶ All surplus money - $3,786 ς resulting from the 
Anniversary Ride to be reimbursed to the 
participants proportionately. 

¶ Arising from the Anniversary Ride, $400 was 
ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ψ{ŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ CǳƴŘΩ ŀƴŘ Ϸсмл ǘƻ 
Ψ.ƛƪŜǎ ŦƻǊ IǳƳŀƴƛǘȅΩΦ 

¶ Club to purchase a projector with screen up to a 
value of $1,000 for use with instructional videos, 
ŎŀƳǇ ǉǳƛȊ ƴƛƎƘǘǎΣ ǇƘƻǘƻ ŀǊŎƘƛǾŜǎΣ ΨIŀǾŜ ŀ Dƻ 
5ŀȅΩΣ ǊƛŘŜ ƳŀǇǎΣ ŜǘŎΦ 

¶ Data base to be updated for distribution of 
Newsletter, emails and notifications. 

¶ Negotiations with Burswood are complete. 
Signs designed and constructed by Warren 
and Sarah are to be deployed on ride days at 
the three access points. 

¶ Club to pay hall hire for Christmas Lunch. 
 

Ride Captainõs Report  

¶ July Stats :        No. of riders = 728 

           Distance travelled = 28,598 km 

¶ Year to Date:    No. of riders = 5902 
                           Distance travelled = 289,800 km 

¶ August Stats:   No. of riders = 711 
            Distance travelled = 37,665 km 

¶ Year to Date:    No. of riders = 6613 
            Distance travelled = 327,465 km 

¶ Three minor accident reports submitted.  No 
medical attention required. 

¶ One major incident resulting in hospitalisation. 
 

Membership report  

Current full ride members number 321;  
social 6; and Over80 22. 
 

Bicycle Maintenance  

The basic maintenance session conducted by Colin Pearce 
at Burwood on Wednesday 26

th
 August was well received 

by members.   
An advanced maintenance course will be held as a follow-
up at Burswood on Wednesday 23rd September. 

Christmas Lunch  

Booked for Wednesday, 2nd December at North Beach 
Bowling Club, 7 Kitchener St, North Beach at 12 noon. 
A menu has been discussed with the caterers and a cost 
of $35 per head will cover meal and minor expendables. 
 

Bicycles for Humanity  

Amenities Building complete 
Our workshop has become much more user friendly for our 
volunteers.  Thanks to a $13,318 grant from Lotterywest, 
installation of an amenities room in one of our fixed 
containers has now been completed.  This will provide a 
much needed rest and recreation room where volunteers 
can break for tea/coffee and snacks, and a bit of 
camaraderie. 
We are still awaiting approval to proceed with the second 
part of the upgrade to the workshop area.  This is a dome 
roof to be installed over the work area between the two 
workshop containers to protect our volunteers from the 
elements, summer and winter.  Gary James and Steel 
Scene have offered to supply and install the roof. 
 

 
 

B4H to remote WA communities Ĉ new ventures in 

support of school children in outback WA. 

Kimberley ï Earlier this year B4H sent a 20ft container 
load of BMX bikes and parts to Broome at the request of 
the Menôs Outreach Service supported by the WJ & MS 
Hughes Foundation.  Feedback from this project has been 
very positive.  Mike Osborn, Program Manager Re-Entry 
Services at the Menôs Outreach Service in Broome, in 
offering a very big thank you, said ñThe bikes are making a 
huge difference in the lives of remote community kidséand 
the whole process is very well received both in 
communities and by Police, health workers and youth 
support staff in the communities.ò 

mailto:vickirics@optusnet.com.au
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B4H Contôd 

The Menôs Outreach Service is running the Life Cycle 
program, through which many remote Aboriginal 
communities are establishing workshops and building basic 
BMX tracks.  Mike goes on to say ñWe now have two 
Aboriginal men who have completed the program with us in 
prison who are now working for their individual 
communities repairing bikes, organising Father/Son rides 
and teaching kids in the community how to do basic repairs 
and maintenance.ò 

The Menôs Outreach Service has requested a second 20ft 
container load, which at this stage is about one-third full ï  

Ngaanyatjarra (Western Desert) 

B4H WA recently received a request for bikes from the 
Wanarn campus of the Ngaanyatjarra Lands School.  
Rosana Harrison, Principal of the campus reported last 
week ñThe bikes have arrived safely in Wanarn.  You 
should have seen the kidsô faces. Getting a bike after 
school work is done is a wonderful way to initiate a shared 
experience.  The bikes will be something to celebrate and a 
resource that will keep on giving.ò  
Laverton 
In June B4H WA teamed up with WA Community Policing, 
Laverton Police, Laverton School, Laverton Shire and 
Lynas Corp to send 20 bikes for a school cycling program.  
Word is that it is going so well that they may soon be 
requesting more bikes! 
 

 
 

MURESK CAMP 2015 REMINDER  

28 September to 2nd October (Max. 30 persons) 
Money required by 2 September 2015 
 
Costs: 

3-4 nights with breakfast & dinner $93 pp/ per night 
2 nights with breakfast & dinner $105.50 pp/pn 
1 night with breakfast & dinner $110.50 pp/pn 
 
Payment: 
Over 55 Cycling Club 
Commonwealth Bank:  BSB 066102 
Account No. 00904016 
Ref:  Muresk ï Name and number of nights. 
 
Please contact Sarah Ellis, ph. 9242 1176 or 
sjeperth@yahoo.com.au or Warren Iremonger,  
Ph. 9242 1176 iremongerwj2008@yahoo.com  
to let them know what days you will be at Muresk. 
_______ 

 

 
Dog Crew ð is this a first ? 

Visiting cyclists, the Steers from Melbourne, with their 
canine companion/dog crew welcomed on a recent 
Saturday morning South ride from Pt Walter. 
 

 
 

@mbėUbXė;fUYaYė6UfbYhhógėAUif]h]Ubė=Xm`` 
(ņşŤůŪŭ°Ů ŏŪůŠ:  The following was forwarded to me by Lyn 

for ŤũŞŧŰŮŤŪũ ūŭŤŪŭ ůŪ ňŭŜŠŨŠ°s miraculous return from the 

dead.  Amazingly scary how life can change in an instant.) 

 

Graeme (Gus to us) took Lyn (she who must be obeyed) to 
Mauritius for her Birthday.  (Note she is not saying which one!) 
Maybe thereôs still a drop of Romanticism in the O55 Bike Club. 
 
So where is Mauritius?  This island is next door to Madagascar, 
another island, which in turn is next door to South Africa.  Pop. 1.2 
million.  It is also next door to Reunion Island. 
Of great interest was the number of religions practised on the 
island.  They all live harmoniously together, each religion 
respecting the other ï all the taxi drivers were adamant about this.  
They join in Christmas, Ramadan, Chinese New Year, whatever 
festivities.  Great to see it in practice. 
Mauritians speak English and French, taught at school, Creole 
their own language and Hindi and, because they are wanting the 
tourist trade, they also have learnt some German, Italian and are 
now trying to master Chinese ï incredibly multilingual. 
The island is very Indian.  As a race of people they are quiet and 
incredibly wanting to please.  Their efforts to do kindnesses for you 
are remarkable. 
The country is tropical and fertile; the soil grows anything they 
plant.  So fresh vegetables.  And fresh fish abound; they sell a lot 
of Marlin and crayfish is also plentiful.  But that is where it stops.  
They import everything else ï NZ lamb and milk powder, 
Australian beef, and a lot of products from South Africa. 
 
Mauritius is considered to be a great place to honeymoon and in 
the months just prior to summer when they have the tourist crowd 
they have all the water sports imaginable, so a lot of good fun for 
the honeymooners. 
We stayed in a 5-star resort.  It was a luxury and we did enjoy it.  
In fact, our room was often besieged by maintenance, or cleaners, 
or DVD people, or staff of one sort or another trying to make 
everything perfect for us.   
But the massages and beauty treatments -  whilst the men relaxed 
in the Spa, Sauna or Steam room ï were expensive.  So we chose 
for Graeme the S, S and S treatments and I filled my humongous 
bathtub with soaps and foams and just soaked in our room. 
TV, of course, was dreadful and the DVDs supplied were films as 
old as Methuselah and the adult selection was Harry Potter.  So 
that tells you! 
The lighting in the sumptuous rooms was all mood lighting with 
dimmers to get even moodier.  Trouble was, we couldnôt see to 
read unless we were in bed!  But we did have hair driers and irons 
and ironing boards and massive cupboard space. 
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ŎŜŰŭŤůŤŰŮ (ńŪũů°ş) 
We had a few restaurants to choose from, the Indian being the 
best where they served their food like a 2-star Michelin hat 
restaurant.  I had my birthday there and they sang to me and 
presented me with a chocolate birthday cake.  It was lovely. 
The pool areas for swimming in, which Graeme took advantage of, 
were really beautiful.  Blue tiles, and they wound their way around 
the restaurants.  Stunning, really, and looking straight out to sea. 
On the western side of Mauritius it was fine for most of the time, 
but the east side did get quite a bit of rain.  We went on 3 all-day 
excursions.  Graeme will tell you he loved going on the catamaran.  
It was a sunny day and the water on the west is almost always 
calm.  They do have a coral reef on the west, too, and you can 
snorkel and see the fish, but nothing like the Great Barrier Reef. 
You will note I havenôt said much about me snorkelling or drinking  
the wines, etc.  Well I left home with the last of a killer throat and 
ears and thought I was on the mend, until we went down south of 
the island and it rained and I was cold and got chilled and that 
started everything up again.  I went to the hotel nurse ï male and 
quite charming - and he called the doctor who arrived personally to 
our room.  What service ï he had all the medication with him, 4 
lots of tablets, a syrup and an inhaler, which I didnôt have to pay 
for.  A bit overkill, really, but it was nice being fussed over. 
 
Graeme is an action man.  Loves to be up and doing, so resort 
living needs to be full of action for him.  One thing we did discover 
was that taking a taxi from the hotel was the best way of seeing 
and doing, as the drivers take you where you want to go and wait 
for you.  I think we saw more this way than on the organised tours. 
It was greater fun, too.  The charge is the same and they give you 
at least 4-plus hours in the taxi for the same amount regardless of 
where you go. 
One interesting thing we noticed in the city near the airport was the 
size of the Bank buildings.  They are huge, new, built in incredible 
shapes and sizes and lots of them.  I wonder why.  The French still 
own a lot of Mauritius so there is European money available but I 
did wonder if it wasnôt becoming another Cayman Island.  Curious! 
The sporting passion is Soccer, but Rugby Union has started up in 
the last 10years.  All the cats and dogs and bird life roam free and 
if they are on the road the drivers just avoid them. 
Graeme and I always enjoy whichever countries we visit and there 
is much to enjoy in 5-star resorts but we thought that the tourist 
attraction  draw  in  Mauritius  hasnôt been developed sufficiently 
as yet.   
Did we buy anything?  Well, not a lot.  Graeme kept wanting me to 
get something for my birthday and eventually I found a shoe shop 
that sold French and Spanish shoes and it was having a sale so I 
bought a couple of pairs of sandals.  ñMrs Marcosò was happy to 
add to her collection.   
The massage we treated ourselves to ï Graeme had a man and I 
a woman ï was absolute bliss.  When my ship comes in I think I 
will employ a masseur. 
So there you have it ï the Barnettsô snapshot of Mauritius. 
Gus and Lyn  
 

ƭ ƭ ƭ ƭ ƭ 

2015 Nannup Camp 15-20 November 
The 2015 camp runs from Sunday the 15

th
 November 

till Friday the 20
th
 November. There are 4 days of 

riding, including 2 new rides through the tall timbers 
of the stunning south-west.  
 

 
 

All level of riders will be catered for and non-riders 
are encouraged to attend as help will be needed with 
catering for riders. All rides are broken into short, 
medium and long rides by having drop off and collect 
points. The club trailer will be used extensively to 
cater for riders where local facilities are not available. 
Members were given gravel riding training last year 
but sadly that will not be needed. All rides are 
downhill (once you get to the top).  
Apres-cyclisme  there  are  gourmet treats  to be 
sampled  at Donnelly River Mill, Balingup cafes and 
other foodie destinations in the surrounding districts. 
As in previous years, there will, of course, be 
Sundowner/Happy Hour BYO drinks and snacks at 
the Caravan Park communal kitchen at 5.00 each 
afternoon with bocce in the rough nearby for those 
with a competitive inclination. 
Contact Peter Mayall peter.mayall@bigpond.com.au  
for details or watch this space. 
ƭ ƭ ƭ ƭ ƭ 

 
CPAG  REPORT Bruce Robinson, Vice President 

      Advocacy Over 55 Cycling Club 

 
Recommendations to Cycling & Pedestrian Advisory Group: 
That Department of Transport and Main Roads should 
(a) immediately cease installing crossovers with hazardous lips  
(b) rectify existing hazardous crossovers (by installing a small 
simple fillet of hotmix to remove the lip) and  
(c) ensure that WALGA and all local authorities follow suit, with the 
aim of getting some 95% compliance of existing crossover ramps 
in Perth by 2020.  Currently the compliance rate is unfortunately 
very low indeed 
And ï 
CPAG expresses concern about the poor performance of traffic 
signal vehicle detectors for bicycles. Some 90% or so of traffic 
signals will fail to reliably detect bicycles ridden in legitimate 
positions in the traffic lane. 
Main Roads should ensure that all traffic signal systems purchased 
in future should specify their performance in detecting bicycles in 
all positions in the traffic lane, and that the line-marking of 
sensitive sections of the loop detectors should be mandatory on 
lanes on the minor roads at all traffic signal sets. 
 
Another concern to our Club and cyclists in general is access to 
the new shared path now being built along the Melville foreshore. 
Austroads Guidelines 
At a recent meeting with the Senior Design Engineer, City of 
Melville to outline to him the Club infrastructure and its many 
benefits, the discussion included the Austroads Guidelines 
requirement and the Main Roads Cycling Infrastructure Policy. 
Austroads Guideline (7.6.4) states that: 
Where the path is located on one side of a road, kerb ramps 
should be provided opposite every side street to enable access for 
local users 
Main Roads Cycling Infrastructure Policy requires:  2.2.9 Kerb and 
Driveway Ramps: 
Kerb ramps and ramps for driveways should be flush with the road 
pavement and not have a lip.  The Main Roads standard kerb 
ramp design (Drawing 9831-5649) with no sharp drops or rises in 
the ramp should be used. 
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Vale  
Ron Meechin 
Robin Ottewell 
Colin Harrison 
Margaret Van Koningsbrugge  
 
Ron joined the Over 55s in April 2013 and was a regular 
Monday rider.  He was a keen cyclist, enjoyed the 
camaraderie of the bunch and was a great guy to cycle 
with.  Everybody who knew and rode with Ron was deeply 
saddened by his sudden and untimely death.  Ron was just 
63 years old. 
 
Robin Ottewell joined the Over 55s in 1997 and was a 
member until this year.  Robin was Club treasurer 2001-
2004 and ride leader of the 4s and 5s for many years.  
Robin ceased riding on Wednesdays during 2010 due to 
poor health but did ride with some of the óoldiesô south side 
on Sunday morning usually with a coffee stop at Riverton 
Bridge. 
 
Colin Harrison joined the Over 55s in the late 1990s. 
Everybody liked to ride with Colin.  He was a safe and 
reliable rider and when he was with the group you knew 
you were in for an enjoyable morningôs ride.  Colin suffered 
severe head injuries a few years ago when he fell from his 
roof through the ceiling of his home.  After a long road to 
recovery Colinôs health was never the same and the Club 
was saddened to learn of Colinôs recent death. 
 
Margaret has been an active Club member since joining in 
1993.  She has served on past committees and was 
husband Nicôs tailender for many years.  All who knew 

Marg loved her.  (see obituary p.6) 

~~~~~~~~  

Cycling ideas set to become reality 
The State Government recently released a detailed 

report on the outcomes and actions from a Cycling 

Imagineering Workshop held in Perth earlier this year 

and revealed that a further $3 million had been 

allocated to see some of the actions implemented.  

Transport Minister Dean Nalder said the one -day 

workshop provided the perfect opportunity for We st 

Australian stakeholders to share knowledge, forge 

relationships and develop innovative ways to make WA 

a place where cycling was safe, connected and widely 

accepted. 

Some actions to be progressed include:  

¶ considering new ways to deliver cycling educatio n 

programs to children and adults  

¶ reviewing width requirements for the major shared 

cycle/pedestrian paths on the freeway and railway 

reserves and around the river  

¶ the need to separate cyclists and pedestrians in some 

locations.  

Mr Nalder  said the Department of Transport expected to 

soon reach agreement with several local governments on 

demonstration projects, such as bike boulevards on local 

roads and connections to stations, with funding to be 

provided by the State Government.  

 "I thank all the participants for their input.   The 
workshop gave a range of agencies and stakeholders the 
chance to learn from the Netherlands' top transport and 
design experts and their passion to drive innovation in 
the short, medium and long term ," he said.  

"Focus groups looked at opportunities for greater  

separation for cyclists on arterial roads, creating lower 
speed environments on local road bike routes, improving 
connections to train stations, schools and hospital 
precincts and looking at better design standards for 
roundabouts ." 

To view the 2015 Cycling Imagineering Workshop 

report, visit   http://www.transport.wa.gov.au  

Fact File 

¶ Cycling workshops were also held in Adelaide, 
Melbourne, Sydney and Brisbane 

¶ Representatives from State and local government, 
private sector transport planners and traffic 
engineers, academics, advocacy groups and 
individual cyclists attended 

¶ The State Government has allocated $72.1 million 
over four years to improve safety and bike network 
connectivity for all West Australians which includes 
$34.4 million for major projects & $37.71 million for 
local government grants and principal shared paths. 

 

 
 

Whilst the Ed was recently in Copenhagen she was fascinated to witness 

elderly people being cycled around the city by eager fit cyclists.  The 

story behind this is that a few bicycle enthusiasts in Copenhagen came 

up with a great idea ­ organising bike rides in the city for the elderly via 

ūŠşŤŞŜŝŮ.  ŕţŠ ũŠŲ ŢŭŪŰū ŞŜŧŧŠş ±ńŴŦŧŤũŢ ŰşŠũ ŜŧşŠŭ²Ūŭ ±ńŴŞŧŤũŢ 

ŘŤůţŪŰů łŢŠ² ŤŮ ūŭŪűŤşŤũŢ šŭŠŠ ŝŤŦŠ ŭŤşŠs around the city to the elderly, 

hopefully helping to improve their quality of life. 

Those in care homes for the elderly are often in need of outdoor activities 

and fresh air and, since many of those in Denmark grew up riding their 

bikes everywhere, why not take them on a bike trip?  To aid in this 

purpose, those involved have purchased a fleet of pedicabs and can be 

seen creating a better city and a better and happier country. 

   

John Smithôs first visit to the Emerald Isleé 
³³and I cannot resist sharing a small part of my great 

experience. 

If you are in the UK and would like a taste of country 

Ireland, without the hassle of big cities like Dublin, then take 

the short flight from London-Stanstead to Derry.  It is a 

lovely town, ankle deep in genuine blarney, and the starting 

point for coach tours and boat trips.  And,  like most places 

in Europe, hire bikes are available. My choice was a hike 

over the hills to Waterford, staying in some very hospitable 

B&Bs and finding fabulous pubs.  For the most part the food 

is unpretentious but delicious and served in big helpings.  

Forget the chardonnay and help the meal along with at least 

a pint of Guinness.  Aficionados of the national drink will 

find it tastes even better over there.  

Ireland is full of friendly people and gentle surprises. For 

instance I was walking along a very narrow country lane 

and had to pause while no fewer than 12 vintage Rolls Royce 

open tourers passed by.  Pressed into the nettles I dutifully 

tugged at my forelock and was rewarded with condescending 

waves of  gloved hands. Very much time on rewind. 

 

http://www.transport.wa.gov.au/mediaFiles/active-transport/AT_P_Cycling_imagineering_workshop_report.pdf


On the way I stayed with my son Graham who has the good 

sense, and my good fortune, to have a flat in a London 

suburb.  He does not own a car and cycles every day from 

Harrow to his office in Wembley.  We are talking 7km in 25 

minutes on busy roads in all sorts of weather.  Definitely L2 

material and, by Perth standards, an honours pass in 

foolhardiness 

 

For my part I declined the loan of a bike and took the lower 

risk option of travelling to the city by Underground. 

 

 
 

Bikes are much in evidence in London.  There are plenty of 

hire stations and no shortage of cyclists blithely mixing it 

with the traffic. 

 
 

Very few wore Hi Vis clothing; helmets were clearly an 

option but traffic rules were obeyed to the letter.  Most 

surprising were dedicated cycle lanes on busy roads (???).  

ŕţŜů ŤŮ Ŕů őŜŰŧŮ ńŜůţŠşŭŜŧ Ŝů ůţŠ Šũş Ūš ůţŠ ŮůŭŠŠů; ŴŪŰ ŞŜũ°ů 

get much closer to the heart of the city.  Of course having a 

Lord Mayor who is a keen cyclist does help!   

 
After the rigours of cycling in Perth it seemed like a dream. 

 

ŕţŠ ũŠųů şŜŴ ŨŴ ŤŧŧŰŮŤŪũŮ ŲŠŭŠ ŝŧŪŲũ ŜŲŜŴ.  ¯Day of 

ńŜŭũŜŢŠ° was the banner headline, two women cyclists 

killed and one male severely injured. 

 

Two dead as man fights for life

The tone of the editorial is balanced 

It accepts that cyclists (including monocyclists!!!) are all 

part of the road traffic mix. 

It is claimed that all deaths in 2015 have involved 

Commercial Goods Vehicles.  I do not know the statistics but 

I assume that cars are  major contributors in Perth. It also 

appears that big trucks in England have sensors to detect the 

presence of cyclists.  Can you imagine that happening in WA 

when we cannot even get the One Metre Rule into the statute 

book? 

Sadly, one woman was trapped under a double decker bus.  

100 or so bystanders managed to tilt the vehicle so she could 

Be dragged clear.  I like to think the motivation was from 

our widely reported recent Transperth train incident. 

     John Smith 

 

 

 



 

 
    Mary Margaret Van Koningsbrugge 
        29/01/1937 ı 24/08/2015 
Margaret suffered a severe stroke whilst holidaying in Broome 
where her daughter Karen and family live.  After being flown to 
Perth by the Royal Flying Doctor Service, she passed away in 
Fiona Stanley Hospital after 36 hours without  regaining 
consciousness. 
Margaret was born in Lancashire, England.  She was married to 
Brian Thornton at 17 years of age and in 1958 came to Australia 
as a 10 pound Pom.  Her family grew up in Perth. 
In 1993 Margaret joined the Over 55 Cycling Club after her son 
Alan bought her a bicycle and ever since has been an active 
member, taking part in all club activities.  She has been a 
committee member, has been an avid camp goer, has done 
many tours and has spread her zest for life throughout the Club. 
Margaret, in later years, found love with Nic Van Koningsbrugge 
and they were married becoming the first member couple of the 
Club in 1998.  When Nic was leader Margaret was always his 
tail-end Charlie and very good on the whistle. 
Margaret and Nic travelled often, sometimes giving up camping 
for cruising.  She enjoyed her games of golf at which she was 
very proficient, very stylish and a very consistent player.  She 
loved music and singing and played both the Mandolin and 
Ukulele and could be seen most Fridays strumming the tunes at 
Hillarys Boat Harbour. (words submitted to Ed by devoted husband Nic.) 
 
The people whose lives she touched will grieve a while; the 
space in our hearts will be hard to fill.  Sincere and heartfelt 
condolences are extended to Nic and the family. 

  ~~~~~~~~~~ 
 
LANDS  END  TO  JOHN O GROATS  
A pannier ride undertaken by Rob & Heather Wallace, Peter & 
Sandra Patullo and Grant Gregory. 
 
²Ŝ ŀǊǊƛǾŜŘ ŀǘ WƻƘƴ hΩDǊƻŀǘǎ ǇǳǎƘŜŘ ōȅ ŀ ǎǘƛŦŦ south-westerly 
wind with intermittent light rain. Elated at the feat we stripped 
two layers of jackets to reveal our Lands End to John ƻΩ Groats 
cycle jerseys had our photos taken and quickly grappled back 
into the warmth and protection of our familiar jackets. These 
were defining moments in time for Rob, Heather, Peter, Sandra 
and Grant. The pinnacle of achievement after 1680 kilometres 
and 26 days of sheer persistence. 
It all started in November with Grant chatting to Rob about his 
dream of riding the LEJOG. Miraculously the idea developed into 
a plan and very soon Heather, Peter, Sandra & Carl Boterhoven 
were drawn in.   
May 20 we departed Penzance and rode to Lands End. It was 
freezing. After photos and warming coffees we headed back to 
Penzance when it felt like the epic trip had now really started. 

 
May 20 we departed Penzance and rode to Lands End. It was 
freezing. After photos and warming coffees we headed back to 
Penzance when it felt like the epic trip had now really started. 
The Golden Inn was our first nightΩs accommodation camping 
with the pub for comfort food after riding some roads at least 
two times. On day two after crossing the same little bridge three 
times we decided that Cicerone End to End Cycle Route by Nick 
Mitchell was perhaps a great idea. It teamed with rain and 
sheltering under the arched entry to a church I seriously 
wondered at the wisdom of my decision. Rain stopped and we 
ventured on, the Cornish hills giving us a challenge. St !ǳǎǘŜƭƭΩǎ 
long relentless inclines and heavy traffic took its toll. I seriously 
wondered if I was up to this! Next morning leaving Par, a nice 
day and now acclimatised to hills ς all was well. On day five we 
arrived at Crewkern and our wonderful hosts Maxine & Malcolm 
made our stay at their Manor home a pleasure. We then headed 
north to rejoin the Cicerone route. Our plan was to have a rest 
day every 5-6 days. We needed it as our brain became so used 
to the circular movement the first few strides of our long walks 
were with deliberate concentration. Rest days were enjoyed at 
Crewkern, Frodsham, Carlisle & Inverness. 

 
έ ²ŀƛǘ til you ƎŜǘ ǘƻ {ŎƻǘƭŀƴŘέ Ŧƻƭƪ said, but the hardest days 
were the first few. Some of the climbs were up to 10 kms long 
with the gradient making it possible to keep on riding 
relentlessly up, up until we reached the pinnacle. Such elation! 
Cornwall & Devon were the challenge.  Some gradients more 
than sixteen percent.                                                                                                                                                           
What I learned: 

1. 5ƻƴΩǘ ǳƴŘŜǊŜǎǘƛƳŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǘƴŜǎǎ needed. The gradient is the 
killer. 

2. Pack light as possible. 
3. Cycle gear. Think wet & cold. I bought two buffs One for head 

other neck. 
4. Need a good map/plan /guide and Cicerone did that for us. 
5. Easier to find accommodation than tent. Can wing it. 

6. Need plenty of bubble wrap if packing bikes in plastic bags to 
stop damage. 

We continued on to Kirkwall where we all stayed with my 
second cousin .We took the ferry to Aberdeen, train to Glasgow- 
Stranraer, ferry to Larne in Ireland. Rode our bikes to Ballycastle, 
Coleraine, Londonderry, Ballygawley, Ardee, Malahide, Dublin 
then flew home. 
Some 2350kms of pannier riding. A really great trip!        Heather   


